
 

 

Newsletter Friday 17th May 2024 

Attendance 

We would like to extend a big thank you and well done to all our families as we have recently achieved 

our whole school attendance target of 95%. We would love to keep this progress going into the final half 

term, and remind parents/carers of  regular attendance and the importance of children arriving to school 

on time.  

Regular attendance is key to children's academic and social development. Your commitment to their 

attendance greatly contributes to their future success and we ask for your continued support with this 

going forwards.  

School Finishing Time 

We would like to inform you of an important change to the school day that will take effect from 

September 2024. Starting from the beginning of the new academic year, the school day will end at 

3:20pm. The decision to alter the school finishing time was made after careful consideration and 

consultation with staff and Governors. This adjustment has been made to align with statutory guidance 

from the DFE which states that all schools must offer a school week of 32.5 hours from September 2024.  



May Queen 18th May 2024 

 

Final call - Oughtrington needs you to join us for the walking parade Saturday 18th May 2024 

(tomorrow). 

We will be meeting at 11.45 am on the grass verge at the corner of Crossfield Road and Pepper Street. 

This is a change to previous years as the parade will then travel through the village along Eagle Brow, 

turn right onto Brookfield Road to make our way to the entrance of Davies Way.  

Please note that parents/carers are responsible for their own child and must remain with them at all 

times. 

We would love to see as many of our families as possible join us for this fun event so please come 

along, see you all there! 

School Meals / Snack 

If you are wanting to purchase either a school snack or meal for your child, then please be advised your 

ParentPay must be in credit at all times.  

School meals and snacks are provided by The School Meals Department at Warrington Borough Council, 

they do not carry any debt and no credit is given.  

Snacks are 25p per day (£1.25 per week) and lunch is £2.60 per day (£13.00 per week) - please pay in 

advance of the week ahead or provide your child with a snack / packed lunch.  

Please check your account over the weekend, and if in arrears make a payment to bring it up to date 

with enough credit until the end of this half term.  



Wednesday 22nd May - Change to Menu 

 

Please see the poster for changes to the usual menu on Wednesday 22nd May 2024, any questions 

please contact the school kitchen. 
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